
MESSAGE TO THE MEMBERSHIP 
 
2012 will be an interesting year and will include all of the 
festivities that have been part of life on Kayuta Lake for 
several years and mark the return of the Land Picnic for 
its second year. It will be held in conjunction with the 
Fall meeting at the Kayuta Lake Campgrounds which is a 
new concept that could make things easier given the     
limited amount of free time we all have on summer week-
ends. Please take part in as many of these opportunities 
and enjoy what our lake community has to offer. Every-
one is encouraged to participate and volunteers are all 
needed and appreciated. 
 
The KLIA board will see some changes this year. Regret-
fully, Shawn Corrigan, who has served as President for 
several terms, will be stepping down, but thankfully he 
will remain on the board and continue to provide input 
and remain active with all of the Association’s functions. 
If you see Shawn around the lake, please take the oppor-
tunity to thank him for his dedication and countless hours 
of hard work. We could never express the amount of 
gratitude he truly deserves. Thanks Shawn!  
 
A lot of work has been done in the off season by other 
members. The nomination committee has found prospects 
for open board positions, planners for activities have not 
rested in their pursuit to add as much fun as possible, and 
research into lake topics and interests have continued. I’d 
like to encourage everyone to help out with anything that 
is of interest - new perspectives and helping hands are 
always welcome - and to thank all those that have given 
their time and sweat to help improve our lake. 
 

Bill Miller 

OUTGOING PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Kayuta Lake, our home! 
 
Living  on Kayuta Lake is an incredible motivator in my 
life. All hurdles of business and life are minimized when 
you can find the positive focus everyday, and coming 

home to the lake makes for one great positive focus. Our 
family is now enjoying Kayuta Lake with the fourth gen-
eration starting to make their impacts. some of lifes’  
best memories are made here everyday. 
 
I want to thank everyone within KLIA board and mem-
bers for giving me the opportunity to serve the association 
as a board member and then as President. The people on 
Kayuta Lake are so incredibly friendly, we are all so 
lucky. I also want to offer a BIG THANK YOU to all 
those that have helped out to make all the events in the 
past years so successful, and I am very appreciative for 
the many thank yous and smiles I have received in efforts 
to promote good times for all. 
 
How about a big round of applause for Al Candido for 
stepping up as nominee for president…….     We  as 
KLIA members have a big job to do to make his work 
more rewarding and less of a burden by always being 
thankful and giving the helping hand. Love this Lake! 
Love the smiling faces! Love the waves to passing water-
crafts……..   Yup, I guess I’m just a sucker for  all the 
good times! Enjoy your lake life…..and help others enjoy 
theirs ….. 
 

Shawn Corrigan  (your Outgoing President ) 
 

THE KLIA SPRING MEETING  
 
The Spring meeting will be held Sunday June 17th at 
930am at the Forestport Town Hall. We will start with a 
cup of coffee or juice and a danish at 900 followed by the 
meeting. 
 
As usual, there will be a lot to discuss at this meeting so 
don’t miss it. Once again postcard notifications were sent 
and we hope we gave everyone adequate notice so they 
could make arrangements to attend the meeting. Don’t 
forget to send in your postcard along with your dues to 
renew your KLIA membership. No need to complete and 
send another application if you’re a current member, just 
send along your postcard and we will process your      
renewal. 
 

Summer 2012 



KLIA CONTACTS 
 
President:  Shawn Corrigan:  794-6942 
(outgoing)      831-2302 
          shawn@wilcor.net 
Vice president: Bill Miller:    794-5058 
       831-2205 
       wmm315@aol.com 
Secretary: John Fox 
Treasurer:  Jack Moran:     525-0822 
Board member: Wink Doolittle    831-3921 
  Al Candido    534-9563 
  Don Lenczewski  205-4002 
 
Contact information for board members and officers that 
are elected at the Spring meeting will be available on the 
KLIA webpage. If you have any suggestions, questions or 
concerns please do not hesitate to contact any of us! 
 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 
The Nominating Committee of the Kayuta Lake 
Improvement Association (KLIA) unanimously 
recommends the following as officers for 2012: 
 
President—Al Candido 
Vice-president—Bill Miller 
Treasurer—Jack Moran 
Secretary—John Fox 
 
And as board members: 
 
Wink Doolittle 
Al Candido 
Don Lenczewski 
Shawn Corrigan 
Karen Carey 
 
If anyone wishes to be considered for board vacancies or 
knows of anyone who may be interested in the future 
please contact any member of the Nominating Committee 
(Wink Doolittle, Bill Miller, Justin Wilcox, Frank 
Marfone, and Debbie Belmont). 
 
Thank you!          Wink Doolittle, Chairman 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT  
 
I thought we were going to have an early start on the 
summer season with the warm winter and the nice 
weather in April – but I guess I thought too fast.  The 
association is in good shape with funds – and the main 
focus this year is to make sure members renew their 
memberships..  It’s easy – the application is on the 

Kayuta Lake Website – and the cost is only $15 and out 
of that – we keep you informed of everything going on at 
the lake, along with several family activities that are 
FREE to members - like the Island Fund Days, the Land 
Picnic, and the Water Ski Show just to mention a few.  As 
you meet people from the lake, either at any of the fine 
local restaurants, on the lake, at the islands, traveling up 
the river – kindly ask them if they are a member of the 
association.  If they are not – let them know – how easy it 
is to join and of all the great benefits 
 
Currently in the Bank 
 
Checking  - $4433.00 
Merchandise – 156.00 
Money Market - $10,122 
CD - $6,372 
 
If you have any questions, you can email me at 
Jack@kayutalakeny.com. 
 

    Jack Moran, Treasurer 
 
KLIA MEMBERSHIP 
 
Our membership in 2011 ended on a so-so note – one area 
that helped membership in a big way was the Members 
who advertised their businesses in our newsletter. It’s a 
great deal to make your neighbors aware of the services 
available in the area. 
 
When you see your neighbors, please ask them if they are 
a member – if they are not – explain the benefits of the 
$15 dollar membership. We still have over 300 names on 
our membership list, but this year we will be eliminating 
names of those who have not renewed in the last few 
years and those who have had their mailings returned.  If 
you know of members who have not received mailings 
and wish to continue their memberships please let us 
know.  Thanks! 
 
FUN THINGS ON KAYUTA LAKE 
 
One of the goals of KLIA is to bring the people of Kayuta 
Lake together.  One of the ways we try to accomplish this 
is thru the FUN family oriented events that many people 
work diligently on that allow you to get to know your 
lake neighbors and  have a summer that you and your 
family will remember for years to come. 

1. Pickerel Fishing Derby: 

Thank you to all the participants of the 2011 pickerel 
derby. It was a great time for all despite the rain and lots 
fish were caught. Thanks to Wilcor and Shakespeare for 



donating the prizes and to those that help make this a 
great success. 

The 2012 derby will be held on June 23th at Corrigan’s 
beach from 6am until 3pm. There will be a $5.00 entry 
fee for adult participants 13 years of age and older. The 
junior class of 12 and under are free. 

Rod and reel combos will be given for first, second, and 
third place finishers in each class. No fishing license is 
required as the derby coincides with the NYS Free 
Fishing Days. 

2. Island Family Fun Day: 
 
This annual mega-shin-dig is on again for 2012.  
 
Saturday July 28 (rain date July 29). Time for this 
spectacle is 1pm and the location is the islands. 
 
KLIA will be providing (for paid members, their families 
and friends) grilled food by the expert grilling staff as 
appointed by renowned chef Henry Alberico, thirst 
quenching beverages, and snacks. We are requesting 
anyone that would like to bring a dish or dessert to put on 
the tables to please feel free to add to the mix. 
 
John Duda and his family will once again provide the 
main attraction, all your favorite island fun day music so 
bring your best dancing flip-flops and “get down”. We are 
very grateful to the Duda’s for their contribution to this 
even so be sure to contact them for any event you may be 
planning at 315-736-0380 or 315-525-9552. 
                                                                             
 
3. Water Ski School on Kayuta Lake: 
 
Camp Mohawk Valley Waterski School will return to 
Kayuta Lake once again in 2012! Ski School will be held 
the weeks of August 6-10 and 13-17. There are currently 
openings for both weeks and all ski school students are 
invited to participate in the ski school show Saturday 
August 18th before the X-Squad Ski Show. The Serth 
family loves holding ski school at Kayuta Lake and hope 
for another successful season. Ski school will be held at 
the Corrigan residence and anyone interested in attending 
can call 518-864-4465 or email cmvski@aol.com for 
more information on ski school and how to enroll! 
 
Once again, Camp Mohawk Valley Ski School and the 
Kayuta Lake Improvement Association are sponsoring 
two “scholarships” to the ski school. Each student 
enrolled or interested in enrolling for ski school is 
encouraged to write a letter to ski school about why they 
would like to go to ski school, what they really enjoy 
about ski school and their favorite things they’ve learned 

or goals that they hope to attain at ski school. The letters 
may be mailed to the address below or emailed to 
cmvski@aol.com with the email subject ‘ski school 
letter’. All entries must be received by July 10th and only 
1 entry per student will be considered. Please be sure the 
students’ name, address, phone number and age are on the 
letter. The authors of the 2 most compelling letters will 
each win a free week at ski school, one winner being 
sponsored by the Kayuta Lake Improvement Association 
and the other by Camp Mohawk Valley Water Ski 
School. The winners will be announced on August 1st. 
Good luck to all and we will see you on the lake soon! 

Camp Mohawk Valley Ski School 
8496 Mariaville Road 
Pattersonville, NY 
12137 
 
4. Water Ski Show: 
 
It’s that time of year again! For the 8th annual Camp 
Mohawk Valley Exhibition Squad Water Ski Show! The 
X-Squad show is set for Saturday August 18th (rain date 
in August 19th) at 2pm with the Ski School show 
beginning at 12:30pm. The Ski School Show is open to 
ANY student that attends EITHER week of ski school at 
Kayuta Lake. Ski School kids are asked to arrive at 
11:30am to prepare for the show. The X-Squad show will 
be as thrilling and exciting as ever with 3-tier pyramids, 
high flying jumpers and barefooters speeding by at up to 
45 mph! The show will take place at the same spot as 
usual on the north side of Dustin Bridge in front of the 
Corrigan’s house. The show space will be buoyed off and 
spectators are expected to anchor on the outside of the 
buoys for the safety of the skiers. The X-Squad is looking 
forward to yet another fantastic year on the Kayuta Lake 
and will once again be hosting Pirate Night on the island 
following the ski show Saturday night. Pirate ship rides 
will be given to those wearing any pirate attire.  
 
5. KLIA Land Picnic 
 
It’s Back!!! 
 
The KLIA Member Land Picnic/ Fall meeting will be 
held on Saturday, September 8, 2012  at the Kayuta Lake 
Campground (Pavilion). Noon till 5PM. 
 
Burgers, Hot Dogs, rolls,  condiments, tableware and 
Pavilion fees will be provided by KLIA. Each family 
attending, will be asked to bring a generous amount of 
your favorite dish share! Please a bring serving utensil 
with your dish! (don’t forget to label your dishes so you 
get them back). 
 
Please bring your own cold beverages! (avoid glass if 



possible) Coffee & Tea will be provided. Bring coolers, 
and ice to share to help keep foods fresh. If bringing 
something heated, a warming plate and an extension cord 
would be helpful. 
 
Volunteers needed to set-up, cook, clean-up, and 
activities. A volunteer sign up sheet will be available at 
the KLIA Spring meeting or call Lillie Duda (leave 
m e s s a g e )  a t  3 1 5 - 7 3 6 - 0 3 8 0 ,  o r  e m a i l 
lillied@roadrunner.com. We had a great time last year 
and we would like this event to grow, so your help and 
participation is greatly appreciated. Activity ideas are 
welcome. Lets all pull together and keep this tradition of 
KLIA growing!!! Please join us in the fun!!! 

 
    Lillie and John Duda 

 
KLIA MERCHANDISE FOR SALE 
 
For 2012, we have the following items available for sale:  
• Welcome To Kayuta Lake signs made of wood and 

twigs for $12.00. 
• Kayuta Lake Can Koozies insulators to keep cans/

bottles cold $3.00. 
• Kayuta Lake coffee mugs stoneware/ceramic for 

$6.00. 
• Kayuta Lake insulated travel mugs plastic for $5.00. 
• KLIA key floats for $3.00. 
• KLIA LED light key rings for $3.00. 
• KLIA Christmas ornaments for $6.00. 
• KLIA Pub glass (16oz) for $4.00. 
• Kayuta Lake stuffed moose for $8.00. 
 
The above items will be available for sale at 3 local 
business locations again during the 2012 season: 
 
Kayuta Drive In  (thank you Jay Minosh) 
Bonnie’s Country store (thank you  Cindy Marlotti) 
Kayuta lake Campgrounds (thank you Mike & Karin  
Caccavale) 
 
When you stop in at these businesses please thank the  
owners for holding these KLIA items at their store  
locations for you to purchase  anytime. 
 
Please note that certain items may not be available at all 
locations based upon their ability to stock those items. If 
you would like to purchase any item please contact Bill 
Miller and I will direct you or create an order for delivery. 
KLIA merchandise will also be available at the following 
KLIA events: 
 
Spring Meeting 
Pancake Breakfast 
Fall Meeting/Land Picnic 
 

KAYUTA CRITTERS 
 
Invasive species of plants, animals, insects and 
microorganisms are among the most serious threats to 
native species, habitats and ecosystems within the five 
county area that define the St. Lawrence Eastern Lake 
Ontario (SLELO) Region. Invasive species interfere with 
many types of outdoor recreation. They reduce crop 
yields and interfere with harvest operations on local 
farms. Along public roads and highways, invasive plants 
restrict visibility and create roadside hazards. Invasive 
insects and diseases kill trees in forested areas as well as 
along community streets. The economic impact of 
invasive species in the United States alone has been 
estimated at 120 billion annually. Local communities 
have been challenged with controlling invasive species or 
remediating their impacts at costs ranging from several 
thousand to millions of dollars. 
 
The partners of the St. Lawrence Eastern Lake Ontario - 
Partnership for Regional Invasive Species Management 
(SLELO-PRISM) invite the general public to attend one 
or more of the following information sessions to learn 
about invasive species in the region including their 
ecological impacts and their impact on local economies. 
Information regarding the SLELO-PRISM, Invasive 
Species and individual involvement will be presented. 
 
Who should attend? The general public, elected officials, 
highway personnel, sportsmen and women, boaters, 
gardeners, landscapers, hikers, birders, photographers, 
farmers, campers and other interested persons are 
encouraged to participate. 
 

Session Schedule & Locations 
• Lewis County: Thursday June 21st 7-9 pm. Lewis 

County Cooperative Extension Office. 5274 Outer 
Stowe St. Lowville, NY 

• Oswego County: Thursday July 12th 7-9 pm. Oswego 
County BOCES. 179 County Rt. 64 Mexico, NY 

• Oneida County: Thursday July 19th 7-9 pm. 
Madison-Oneida BOCES Triplexus Conference 
Room. 4937 Spring Road. Verona, NY 

• Jefferson County: Thursday July 26th 7-9 pm. 
Jefferson County Cooperative Extension. 203 North 
Hamilton St. Watertown, NY 

All sessions are free, but registration is required. 
Reserve online at http://tinyurl.com/6w9ycag by email 
sconley@tnc.org or call (315) 387-3600, ext. 23. Please 
indicate which session you will be attending. 
 
Boater Safety Course 
 
KLIA sponsored a Boater Safety Course this year and it 
was held on June 9, at the Forestport Town Hall. Lt. Jim 



McCarthy OCSO of the Oneida County Sheriff’s office 
proctored the class and acknowledged the KLIA for 
providing refreshments and offered membership 
applications to residents. About 25 students attended and 
about half were from the Kayuta Lake area or close by.  
 
There are also many classes scheduled around the rest of 
NY state.  Those interested in taking a course in your area 
can check the schedule posted on the NYS Parks and 
Recreation website at www.nysparks.state.ny.us/
recreation/boating/safety-courses.aspx. Contact 
information to register for these classes is also listed on 
the website. 
 
It is always a good idea to review the NYS boating 
regulations and to share them with all members of your 
family and guest that will be boating on Kayuta Lake. 
Increased use of the lake, especially on those gorgeous 
holiday weekends can add to the potential for scary 
incidents and injuries. Please be mindful of the “rules of 
the road”. Knowing the requirements and being equipped 
to handle emergencies is each boater’s responsibility.  
 
Please continue to be respectful of the speed limits 
especially in the areas of Dustin Rd. and Ebert’s bridges 
as well as the railroad trestle. If you see speeders, kindly 
remind them to decrease their speed and reduce their 
wakes. Congestion and blind corners in these areas can 
create dangerous situations that unsafe speeds can greatly 
compound. Enjoy the summer and stay safe!  
 
DAM AND WATER LEVEL 
 

John Longway from Algonquin Power Company reported 
that they had a rather large meeting on the 15th of May 
with Algonquin and several contractors to discuss the 
scope of work and to obtain some bids on the concrete 
repairs. As of this time he has no scope of work and/
or schedule for when the repairs to the dam will be 
approved or started.  He believes that is up to John Weiss/
TPI to make that determination. 

  
As of last fall, John and another Algonquin employee had 
found and stopped the major leak that was going through 
the dam. They used a tarp and around 600 sand bags to 
plug the leak. The current plan (as far as John knows) is 
to use a coffer dam to dry up the area along the upstream 
right abutment wall so they can inspect and figure out 
how best to repair the damaged and leaking area. There is 
also a ton of small crack repairs along the crest and toe of 
the dam that need to be done along with reinstalling a 
bunch of rocks and repointing them along both abutment 
walls. 
  
Currently the Lake level has been 1141.70. There is a 
FERC inspection scheduled for the week of June 12th, so 
this Friday he will be changing the lake level to 1141.60 
in an attempt to dry up the dam for the inspection. After 
the inspection he assumes hopes tol raise it back up until 
the work has been approved and they get started on it. 
  
Until he is told and the proper permits are obtained, he 
can not take the lake any lower than 1141.47. He does not 
know if the lake will be lowered any more than that to 
complete the planned repairs. 
 
KLIA will provide updates as they are made available. 
 
SEPTIC SYSTEMS 
 
The usual poop…   Local codes enforcement officers can 
issue the required permits for updating your septic 
system. All new and/or replacement systems must be 
designed by a licensed engineer and seepage pits/dry 
wells can no longer be installed as new systems. They are 
legal until they fail and must then be replaced with the 
appropriate engineer designed system, as location and soil 
conditions dictate. 
 
For those who wish to test their septic systems to be sure 
they are not leaching any waste into the lakee, test kits are 
available at the Spring and Fall meetings or contact any of 
the board members. Kits are $4.00 each. 
 
BUOYS ON THE LAKE  

Last season, buoys were added to mark dangerous areas 
of the lake. Either through the movement of ice or just 
missing the target, some buoys may be askew from where 
they should be. We’ve received reports that the two red 
and green buoys closest to Ebert’s bridge may be off the 
mark a bit and the area between them is surprisingly 
shallow.  Some have found that the area just outside the 
red buoy is a bit deeper. Please use caution and 
familiarize yourselves with all possible hazards at slow 
speeds. 



 
We are in the process of trying to contact the authorities to 
see if the placement of buoys can be improved as problems 
are found. 
 
KLIA Dot Com 
 
As with any organization, communication to all members 
is our biggest challenge. KLIA has used many types of 
communication to let all members know what’s going on. 
The newsletter has been our traditional method but 
recently we’ve expanded to include email and the KLIA 
web page at www.KayutaLakeNY.com. All members are 
entitled to access the website so if you still need your user 
ID and password please contact me at 
Bill@KayutaLakeNY.com. In addition to the web page, 
you can also “friend” the Kayuta Lake Improvement 
Association on Facebook to see important notices and 
post your comments and questions. 
 
Please include your email address on your annual 
membership form so that we can send you your secret 
code to access the website. This email address will not be 
added to the KLIA email list unless you specifically 
request it to be. We are all sympathetic to the problem of 
email overload and we don’t want to end up in your 
SPAM filter! 

As always, if you have any suggestions, questions, or 

comments please don’t hesitate to contact me at             
Bill@KayutaLakeNY.com or 831-2205. 

 FISH STOCKING UPDATE 
 
As per our discussions at the 2010 Fall meeting, we held 
off on stocking bass until we could get a survey of how 
well the current  population is doing. We were concerned 
that the state stocking of tiger muskee at the rate of 1000/
year would kill off newly stocked bass. At our request, the 
state did not stock tiger muskie in the fall of 2010 or 
throughout 2011. 
 
On 11/28/11 Dave Erway of the NYS DEC Region 6 
contacted Peter Bolos and informed him that the State will 
conduct a fish survey for us this summer (2012). I will 
follow up on this with information as it is made available. 
 
     Don Lenczewski 
 
LOST AND FOUND 
 
If you have lost something and would like to let people 
know or if you’ve found something and would like to help 
find the owner send an email to Bill Miller at 
Bill@kayutalakeny.com. We will send out an email blast 
and place a notification on the KLIA webpage. 













July 2012 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa
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8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
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29 30 31     

August 2012 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

June 2012 

Su M Tu W Th Fr S
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

• Memorial Day: Monday, May 28. Thanks to all who have 
served and protected our home and lake! 

 

• Ski School: Monday, August 6 through 10 and August 
13 through 17 from 9:00 to 5:00 at the Corrigan beach.  

• Ski Show: Saturday, August 18 starting at 12:30pm 
(rain date Sunday, August 19). Contact Shawn Corrigan 

• Pancake Breakfast: Sunday, September 2 from 8:30am 
to 11:00am at the Forestport Town Hall. Contact Henry 
Alberico at 831-8119. 

• Labor Day: Monday, September 3. You’ve worked 
hard—take the day off! 

• Annual Fall Meeting: Saturday September 8 at 
11:00am at the Pavilion at Kayuta Lake Campground. 

• Land Picnic: After the Fall Meeting (around noon) Sun-
day September 8 at the Pavilion at Kayuta Lake Camp-
grounds.  

Kayuta Lake Dates to Remember 
Summer 2012 

May 2012 

Su M T W T Fr S
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 23 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

September 2012 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa
      1 

2 2 3 4 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

• Fourth of July: Celebrate your country’s independence. 
• Island Fun Day: Saturday, July 28 at 1pm (rain date 

Sunday, July 29).  

• Boater Safety Course: Saturday, June 9, 8:30 am at 
Forestport Town Hall 

• Annual Spring Meeting: Sunday,  June 17, 9:30am at 
the Forestport Town Hall - Come at 9:00am and have a 
cup of coffee or juice and a danish. 

• Pickerel Derby: Saturday June 23, 6:00am to 3:00pm at 
the Corrigan beach front.  





  
 

 


